
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 12th 
October 2017 at 7.30pm 
 
Apologies 
  Cllr Rainbow 
 
Present 
  Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Godfrey, Mr 
Bevans, Mrs Todd, clerk Mr Rickett 
  Cllr Laughton and 3 members of the public 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record after 
amending footpath Manor Fields to Machins 
 
Village Hall 
  Cars are again being parked on the Village Hall car park, clerk to write again, 
saying although the problem did improve, it has deteriorated again 
  Sound baffling – agreed to look into after the roof has been done.  Mrs 
Godfrey to look into costs 
  The clerk and electrician have been looking at alternative heating 
 
Grant 
  Agreed that Mr Paris and Mrs Godfrey would be the authorised signatories for 
the grant application 
 
Roads and hedges 
  Again speeding motorbikes were raised, agreed to put in the Village news that 
homeowners should contact Environmental Health, if they have concerns over noise and 
unsocial behaviour 
  The new cross roads sign near the School is being moved across the road to 
the end of Back Lane 
  Street lights are being changed to white as they are more economical – a letter 
was read out concerning the light on Radley Road, stating it was too bright and shone in 
windows, Cllr Laughton to look into haveing it turned down or baffles fitted to make the light 
shine down not out 
  Clerk to contact Cllr Rainbow as Safer Neighbourhood Chairman, to see if we 
can have the mobile speed van in the village 
  The clerk met with the new footpaths officer, Rachael Rickell and had a walk 
round the village, she will look into having repairs done where necessary 
  Clerk to contact Norwood Golf Course, about the overhanging hedge on 
School Lane 
 
Harvest Supper 
  A good night was had, there has been plenty of positive feedback, we raised 
£318.20 
 
Conservation Area 
  Mr Paris is to see if a representative from NSDC can come to the December 
Meeting 
 



Speed Watch 
  PCSO Keith Crowhurst will attend the November meeting to talk about Speed 
Watch and see if we will restart 
 
Open Space 
  The Waggon and Horses has offered the field adjacent to the car park as a 
space for the Village to hold events.  The Landlord will be approached to see if they would be 
happy for children to use an open space, the insurance and health and safety would need 
looking into further 
 
Dog/litter bin 
  After discussion the footpath sign at the entrance to Manor Fields was 
suggested as somewhere to put the dog bin, clerk to make enquiries 
  The litter bin is being sorted with NSDC 
 
Open Meeting 
  A 50 MPH speed limit is being asked about on the road from Southwell to 
Halam, Cllr Laughton said he will look into this 
  The railings at the side of the Beck on The Turnpike need looking at NCC to 
be contacted 
 
Correspondence 
  Circulated to PCs 
  Road closure Halam and Edingley Hill – patching work to be done October 
23rd to October 27th  
  Data Protection – put on next agenda 
  Schools Admissions 
  DCLG Consultation on Planning for Homes 
 No action to be taken 
 
Finance 
  Agreed to pay 
  Cleaners   £31.00 
  Auditor   £120.00 
  Free salt bags – check to see if needed 
 
Planning 
  None 
 
Items for the next agenda 
  Speed watch – PCSO Crowhurst 
  Data Protection 
  Sound baffling 
 


